
Covington Quilters Guild 
General Meeting Minutes 

July 11th, 2013 
 

Business Items:  

 

The meeting was opened at 7 pm, by Debi Mashak who welcomed everyone and the meeting was started. 

Jan Walker moved to approve the January minutes and Nicole Sedgewick seconded.  The Guild voted as a whole 

and passed the minutes unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was provided on each table.  Cheryl George provided the treasurer’s 

report.  The beginning bank balance was $910.72.  The ending bank balance was $1553.10 and the Capital One 360 

balance was $7626.88.  The last page of the treasurer reports included a register report showing each check that was 

written or deposited.  The books are available at any time to review. 

Newsletter:  Joan Calvery and Debbie Tibbon answered the newsletter question correctly this month! 

General Business Items: 

Debi explained that we forgot to vote on installing Robert’s Rules of Order for the Guild last month.  We will be voting 

next month. 

Guild Programs & Other: 

2013 Quilt Show:  Debi spoke about the Tea Room and Soup Kitchen being very low on items being volunteered.  

We desperately need members to sign up to bring items for either area please!  A very special thank you to Carol 

Andrus for agreeing to chair the soup kitchen at the very last minute! 

Kathy Scott explained the forms that the judges will be using.  The forms were placed on the table for anyone to 

review.  The quilts will be judged on the quilts own merits.  You have until Friday 7/12/13 at midnight to enter the 

quilts online!!!  Please call someone if you need help using the form.  Please keep in mind that there are entries that 

are ONLY judged on quilting and then other entries where the quilting will be judged in addition to the rest of the quilt. 

Kathy also handed out a form with all the info on how to drop off quilts.  The drop off days are Thur 7/18, Fri 7/19 and 

Sat 7/20 7am-8pm.  Debi Mashak will be at Kathy’s house on Thur.  Please call Debi if you are dropping off on Thur 

and have any questions or get lost.  Any other day contact Kathy with other questions. 

For the bed turning Linda needs two color quilts or two fabrics .  If you have something that may work, please see 

Linda Ferguson. 

Nomination Committee:  Please see Nicole or Helen if you are interested in being on the board.  Elections are in 

November. 

 

HUGS:  Cheryl George gave the HUGS report.  We are at 1807 quilts and counting!  We have several kits available 

and have several quilts that need to be quilted. 

 

BOM:  Maryanne Baker, will be doing the star blocks for one more month and she will draw next month for the 

winner. 

Workshops:  Linda Ferguson advised that Carol Cowan will be teaching beginning hand applique August 23
rd

 

12:45-4:15. 

2014 Raffle quilt-Joanne displayed the quilt and it’s stunning!!! 

2013 Refreshments-The refreshment chairs still need 2 more people for the September meeting and one person for 

the October and November meetings. 



Kathy Scott advised that Patti Hempen will be doing an all day workshop Fri oct 4
th
 at water gardens.  We have 15 

spaces available and Patti will be showing us how to do floral kaleidoscopes.  The price will be ranging between $25-

$35 depending on whether or not lunch is provided. 

Membership: Leanne Shipley, Badge winner: Verna Kolkowsky! 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Cheryl George 


